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these and a few amens as I want to give                                         
you an overview of the Bible the Bible                                          
in one sermon if you will and walk you                                          
through the pages of Scripture and then                                         
I certainly want you to go and study                                            
that as you do on your own and break                                            
down the bird's-eye view that will get                                          
today and take and look at the                                                  
individual parts because of the passage                                         
of Scripture I want to begin with the                                           
second Timothy chapter three and verse                                          
16 which says all Scripture is given by                                         
inspiration of God and is profitable for                                        
doctrine for reproof for correction for                                         
instruction in righteousness that the                                           
man of God may be perfect thoroughly                                            
furnished unto all good works                                                   
amen we have right here in the in the                                           
Bible what we have is the the story of                                          
God's redemptive work with mankind in                                           
fact it even goes beyond that it's just                                         
the story of God's work with mankind in                                         
fact goes beyond that it's just a story                                         
of everything that we know about God you                                        
know nothing about God saved that you                                           
found it in these books and and a few                                           
things as some other people have made up                                        
about God but you don't know if that's                                          
true or not what you know is in the book                                        
of the Bible the 66 pages of the book                                           
what we have is the revelation of God to                                        
us and it is the only place that we can                                         
get an understanding of the world around                                        
us in fact I used the term biblical                                             
worldview I don't use the term Christian                                        
worldview anymore because I know                                                
Christians have made up a lot of stuff                                          
but the Bible is not anything made up                                           
it's not cleverly devised or cunningly                                          
devised fables as Peter have said but it                                        
is the record of God as it is the Word                                          
of God that gives us his record of his                                          
activity everything that we know about                                          
God and about the world around us we                                            
know from beginning from the pages of                                           
Scripture and so when we look at the                                            
scripture it is sometimes overwhelming                                          
and yet we take this Bible for most of                                          
us and we say this is my guidebook for                                          
life this is the sole source of                                                 
authority for all my faith and for all                                          
my practice and that's a                                                        
a noble thing to say and it's even a                                            
more noble thing to do right and so we                                          
come to the Word of God and we respect                                          
it and we honor it even more so than we                                         
would some other secret items in our                                            



lives or in our societies we come and we                                        
hold the Bible above all else and we say                                        
though the pages are torn and the cover                                         
is worn and though places their traces                                          
of Tears yet more precious than gold is                                         
this book worn and old it can shatter                                           
and scatter my fears and so what I want                                         
to do today is just try to give you an                                          
overview of this entire Bible and what                                          
this Bible says and it begins of course                                         
in Genesis chapter 1:1 which says in the                                        
beginning God created the heavens in the                                        
earth you're off to a good start you                                            
have point number one that our Bible                                            
starts out with telling us the creation                                         
of the heavens and earth and let me tell                                        
you that I think you ought to do some                                           
study in science I think you ought to                                           
look around and and do observance of the                                        
things around you but you cannot with                                           
all the science that could ever come you                                        
cannot figure out origins                                                       
it is absolutely unscientific to think                                          
that science can figure out where we                                            
came from I can look at this pulpit I                                           
can figure out that it is wood I could                                          
do some studies and I could figure out                                          
this is curled maple and this is I                                              
forgot and this is metal right here that                                        
came from a tin cannery in Alaska I know                                        
that not because science because science                                        
would never tell me that I know that                                            
because I know the guy who put it                                               
together and he's told me what exactly                                          
this is this happens to be cherry and                                           
this is maple and the rest is history                                           
now that is the only way we know origin                                         
so Genesis chapter 1 and chapter 2 tells                                        
us about origins and we see along the                                           
way then that God not only created the                                          
heavens and the earth but then he gives                                         
some specifics and along the way God                                            
created man the pinnacle of his a                                               
creation he created man in his own image                                        
and he placed him in a garden a garden                                          
that we call Eden today it was a garden                                         
that was a paradise and man that lived                                          
in that garden mankind humanity lived in                                        
that garden I should say because there                                          
was one man and there was one woman                                             
hears him we call Adam her we call Eve                                          
and they lived in                                                               
with each other they lived that's a                                             
novel idea admit for a husband-wife live                                        
in harmony with each other they lived in                                        
harmony with the created order around                                           
them and they lived in harmony with God                                         
and in the cool of the day they would                                           
walk with Him we sing sometimes you know                                        
and he walks with me and he talks with                                          
me and he tells me I'm his own but for                                          
us that's only a spiritual experience                                           



for them that was a physical experience                                         
as they were walking with God in in                                             
harmony with each other in harmony with                                         
God in harmony with all of nature and in                                        
all of that created order there was only                                        
one prohibition only one law only it                                            
wouldn't Ten Commandments there was one                                         
commandment and that is thou shalt not                                          
eat of the tree of the fruit of the                                             
knowledge of good and evil something                                            
like that I got correct that tree you                                           
shall not eat of and yet the third point                                        
of our sermon is man did the very thing                                         
that was prohibited of him the one thing                                        
that was prohibited of him listen if you                                        
don't have those three points of of the                                         
sermon down are those three points of                                           
the scripture you simply do not have a                                          
biblical worldview God created God                                              
created in perfect harmony and beauty                                           
and gave one rule and man broke it                                              
that's fundamental to understanding our                                         
society and so when God when man did                                            
that one thing that was prohibited God                                          
took that man and took him out of that                                          
Garden of Eden and man had to then live                                         
a life of difficulty working by the                                             
sweat of his brow and had to live that                                          
life of difficulty until that day would                                         
come all too soon in which he would die                                         
and yet even his death was a matter of                                          
grace for God had separated him from the                                        
tree of life in order that he might not                                         
live forever separated unto him God put                                         
an end to it and a closed to it and that                                        
was called death and yet even in                                                
separating man from the garden and thus                                         
from himself and putting up those angels                                        
saying you're not getting back into here                                        
God gave a word of promise it's the                                             
first prophetic word that's given in the                                        
scription it's Genesis chapter 3 verse                                          
15 and let me just say you don't                                                
understand the Bible if you don't                                               
understand Genesis chapter 3 verse 15                                           
and genesis 3:15 in the midst of all the                                        
curse that had come because of man's sin                                        
God says I am going to send one he will                                         
be the seed of a woman and he will crush                                        
the serpent on the head not much detail                                         
given to it but the serpent was the                                             
enemy and the seed of the woman was the                                         
hope and so from that point on they                                             
begin looking for the seed or the                                               
offspring of a woman who would crush the                                        
serpent on the head and until that seed                                         
would come point number five until that                                         
seed would come and that seed will know                                         
through the rest of the scriptures will                                         
know as Messiah                                                                 
it means The Anointed One or the                                                
appointed one the seed that has been                                            



promised until Messiah was a born                                               
mankind would be would would be would be                                        
born and another generation and another                                         
generation looking for the seed of the                                          
woman that is the Messiah the appointed                                         
one and would be born and man would die                                         
and born and die and born and die and                                           
yet through all that time there was                                             
really no hope of salvation they didn't                                         
talk about hey I'm going to die and I'm                                         
gonna go home to be with Jesus that's                                           
what we talked about that's not what                                            
they talked about they talked about                                             
death they knew there was life                                                  
everlasting and yet they just went into                                         
the world of the dead after the world of                                        
the living they would go into the world                                         
of the Dead and the scripture it is                                             
called Sheol and they would go to Sheol                                         
still waiting for that Promised One for                                         
that Anointed One who would bring hope                                          
into the world well Cain was the first                                          
one born after that promise and Cain was                                        
really the the first possibility but                                            
Cain you may remember refused to conquer                                        
even his own impulses how can you crush                                         
the serpent the enemy on the head if you                                        
can't even control yourself and so Cain                                         
he slew his brother Abel of course and                                          
he went off and the scripture tells us                                          
he lived in the land of nod nod is the                                          
the English transliteration of the                                              
hebrew word nod and the Hebrew word nod                                         
just means wandering he went off and he                                         
lived in the land of wandering didn't                                           
that a an appropriate                                                           
it's not even a metaphor it's the                                               
revelation of Scripture that Cain was in                                        
the land of wandering because when you                                          
and I and Cain and anyone else when we                                          
don't control our own impulses we're                                            
wandering to and fro tossed on every                                            
wind and wave that comes along right and                                        
so this is the story of obtain and of                                           
course he took a wife and he had                                                
children and he he gave birth to a long                                         
list of those who were just out there                                           
living in the Land of Nod a long list of                                        
evil men                                                                        
well after Cain and Abel of course was                                          
dead then Adam and Eve point number                                             
seven gave birth to a child whose name                                          
was Seth and when Seth was born Eve said                                        
this is the one this is the appointed                                           
one III have him now this is the Messiah                                        
and yet assess turns out not to be the                                          
the Messiah and from that point we begin                                        
to just follow the line obsess it cannot                                        
be Cain that this child is going to be                                          
born from this Messiah                                                          
it cannot be of his line and we're told                                         
it's of the line obsessed and so the                                            



story of the scripture is watch Seth and                                        
his descendants one of the children born                                        
of a woman of the line of Seth is going                                         
to be the Messiah and the Promised One                                          
and so we begin to look through the line                                        
of Seth that's why we're having our                                             
Bible so many genealogies and Seth begat                                        
and so and so begat and so and so begat                                         
so and so begat and eventually we get                                           
down to a fellow named Noah which brings                                        
us to the eighth point and here's Satan                                         
that serpent has been along all along                                           
through the time and he's heard this                                            
curse as well in fact the curse was                                             
spoken to him or the promise was spoken                                         
to him that the woman genesis 3:15 would                                        
give birth to one who would crush him on                                        
the head                                                                        
so you think everybody else in the                                              
scripture was looking for the Promised                                          
One I tell you Satan was looking for the                                        
promise one more than anybody else                                              
because Satan is the guy whose head is                                          
going to get crushed and Satan not                                              
wanting his head to be crushed of course                                        
he tries to come up with a contingency                                          
plan right how                                                                  
and I throw this this prophecy that's                                           
been given to me how can I undo this                                            
kind of prophecy have you ever watched a                                        
sci-fi movie or one of these movies that                                        
take someone and puts them back into the                                        
past and they put them back into the                                            
past so they can fix the future right                                           
well this is a little bit of what what                                          
was happening that Satan he already                                             
knows the future and he's trying to                                             
change the stream that is going through                                         
there in the future and so what Satan                                           
does is send some of his minions his                                            
demons that fell with him tries to                                              
strike a fatal blow and invade his own                                          
fatal blow and so he sends some demons                                          
into the human race and he sends those                                          
demons in the scripture in Genesis                                              
chapter 6 they're called the sons of God                                        
now the sons of God are not necessarily                                         
angelic they could be as we know later                                          
through the pages of Scripture that they                                        
could be demonic nonetheless they're the                                        
direct creation the angelic creation of                                         
God and so a Satan sends some of his                                            
demons into the human race in order to                                          
pollute the human race I know now you                                           
think I've gone sci-fi but wouldn't we                                          
study it more closely you could look at                                         
that and and he tries to pollute the                                            
human race and he tries to pollute the                                          
human race because if I can get demonic                                         
DNA into the human race there's no way a                                        
woman could give birth to a child who's                                         
going to crush me on the head the                                               



Messiah simply could not come and so                                            
when he does that there is the creation                                         
all of a sudden in the in the book of                                           
Genesis in chapter 6 it's very fairly                                           
clear that there's this thing called the                                        
Nephilim we don't even know how to                                              
translate it sometimes when it is                                               
translated in the scripture it's                                                
translated Giants but we honestly don't                                         
even know what nefeli mean other than a                                         
giant is kind of descriptive of these                                           
Nephilim and so the Nephilim come and it                                        
happened through time that this actually                                        
began Genesis tells us back when when                                           
men and women began to come together and                                        
have children Satan got in it right from                                        
the beginning in order to pollute the                                           
human race and it comes down to the time                                        
when the scripture says there is only                                           
one right                                                                       
man only one righteous man who's left                                           
and his name is Noah Noah and his three                                         
children and by righteous there if you                                          
look into the Hebrew word what you'll                                           
find is it is a is a pure man I think                                           
speaking of his DNA here's the guy that                                         
if we're going to continue this story                                           
we're going to have to get rid of                                               
everybody else and save this one here                                           
and so that is exactly what God does as                                         
he comes in order to eradicate and                                              
cleanse the earth he floods the earth                                           
all of those others die and Noah and his                                        
family remain well after the flood                                              
here's no one there's eight people all                                          
together with sons and wives and they                                           
come off the ark and they were given an                                         
instruction to be fruitful and multiply                                         
same instruction that Adam and Eve had                                          
been given be fruitful and multiply the                                         
word multiply literally means to swarm                                          
the earth have descendants that will go                                         
out and that will swarm the earth and so                                        
Noah he gives some props prophetic words                                        
of his sons and one of those that's of                                          
interest to us is that Noah speaks                                              
prophetically of the God of Shem the God                                        
of Shem looking back on it from the rest                                        
of the story we can look back and say                                           
all he's telling us that the Messiah is                                         
not going to come from the line of ham                                          
nor the line of Japheth but he's going                                          
to come through the line of Shem the God                                        
of Shem so from that point on in Genesis                                        
chapter 9 we begin in the genealogies we                                        
begin just paying attention to the line                                         
of Shem the only time we'll see the line                                        
of ham or the line of Japheth is when                                           
they happen to get over into our story                                          
of Shem and so Shem becomes then the                                            
focus and immediately after that Genesis                                        
chapter 10 begins to give the the the                                           



progress of the nation's as they go out                                         
to replenish the world and along that                                           
way one of the descendants of ham comes                                         
along his name is Nimrod Nimrod shows up                                        
in Genesis chapter 10 and he does                                               
work in Genesis chapter 11 and Nimrod is                                        
is the one his name means depending on                                          
how you translate it we who are                                                 
Westerners like to translate it the                                             
great white hunter but it is it really                                          
is the one who says Nimrod his name                                             
means he has no fear he is willing even                                         
to shake his fist in the face of God and                                        
God had said I want you to swarm the                                            
earth but Nimrod said let us all come                                           
together let us all gather together into                                        
one spot and let us build not a monument                                        
to God let us not be obedient to what                                           
God has said but rather let us that let                                         
us all come together and be a monument                                          
to ourselves and this is the most                                               
beautiful young boy in all of the world                                         
and I think we should stop the sermon in                                        
order to say I love you Jackson thank                                           
you and glad you came to church this                                            
morning                                                                         
now now back to our sermon this morning                                         
by the way I love being a pastor of a                                           
small church where your grandkids can                                           
walk to the front and kiss papa during                                          
the media sermon right and everybody                                            
should be a part of a small church like                                         
this where the kids can run around so                                           
now we have where are we Jackson Nimrod                                         
comes together and he builds that Tower                                         
of Babel and then from there God                                                
immediately God just said well I'll tell                                        
you what I will undo what you have done                                         
you don't want to do what I want to do                                          
I'm gonna make you do what I want to do                                         
and so he did one simple little thing he                                        
gave mankind different languages and                                            
those different languages caused mankind                                        
not to be able to communicate with one                                          
another it's hard to have a one world                                           
economy and a one one world religion if                                         
you can't talk to one another and so                                            
what happened is the people began to                                            
separate naturally those who spoke this                                         
language went over here those                                                   
that language went over there and that                                          
did something incidentally in in                                                
separating groups out it created                                                
ethnicities and you can look up science                                         
and figure out how that happens if this                                         
pool of people separates over here in                                           
this pool of the dominant genes will                                            
come and so from that point on we have                                          
the F nos or the Nations that come about                                        
and from the ethnicities then God chose                                         
one man named Abram and that man named                                          
Abram God says it is through you I am                                           



going to produce a great nation and this                                        
great nation is going to be the nation                                          
that will be a blessing to all of the                                           
other nations of the earth it went                                              
through you all the nations or all the                                          
families of the earth will be blessed                                           
and so God gave this promise to Abram                                           
but Abram later known as Abraham number                                         
15 failed to trust God and he says you                                          
know this is not God not working so so                                          
good I'm an old man now and so Abraham                                          
takes another woman and produces an                                             
offspring there but God says no this is                                         
not the promised child we're still                                              
looking for that one aren't we this is                                          
not him keep on looking for another the                                         
Promised One is going to come through                                           
Sarah Sarah eventually gives birth to a                                         
child whose name is Isaac Isaac is the                                          
Promised One for Abraham but not the                                            
Promised One for the ultimate Messiah                                           
but we now begin to look not only                                               
through Seth and in his line not only                                           
through Shem in his line now through                                            
Abraham in his line but not just Abraham                                        
now we look through Isaac and his line                                          
and then Isaac has two children their                                           
names are Jacob and Esau and God tells                                          
us the the older will serve the younger                                         
and Jacob is the younger and so we begin                                        
not to look at the genealogy of Esau                                            
like we would expect that we begin to                                           
follow the genealogy of Jacob to say the                                        
Promised One is going to come through                                           
the line of Jacob whose name of course                                          
eventually was changed to Israel and                                            
have this nation that came then because                                         
Israel or Jacob gave birth to 12 sons                                           
and those sons each became the father so                                        
to speak of a tribe one of the twelve                                           
tribes of Israel using a very broad                                             
brush there well one of those sons those                                        
twelve sons was named Joseph and Joseph                                         
of course at the time was the youngest                                          
later Benjamin would be born and it                                             
appeared that Joseph was going to be the                                        
one through whom the Messiah would come                                         
we thought he was the one to watch and                                          
we watched him as he went down into                                             
Egypt and he was used in order to say                                           
that that nation that God was going to                                          
bless that family that God was going to                                         
bless all the families of the earth but                                         
but he turned out not to be the one and                                         
Jacob even as he was dying told us it's                                         
not Joseph Joseph saved us this time                                            
temporarily but the the Messiah is going                                        
to be a lion from the tribe of Judah and                                        
so from this point on we begin to follow                                        
the line of Judah and every child born                                          
of a woman in the line of Judah we begin                                        
to say is this the one is this the                                              



promised Messiah that is coming we're                                           
not concerned with the children of the                                          
of the Benjamites or the Ephraim I'd                                            
Simon si sir the Levites we're watching                                         
for that child of Judah who will be born                                        
so Joseph saved his brothers from                                               
starvation but it was not Joseph it was                                         
Judah number 20 who would be the                                                
progenitor of the Redeemer well they got                                        
down there in Egypt number 21 and they                                          
spent 215 years in slavery and it had                                           
been 430 years since the promise had                                            
been given to Abraham that he was going                                         
to give birth to a new nation and yet                                           
there was no nation there there was 72                                          
people who made it down to Egypt and                                            
they began to have babies and the book                                          
of Exodus said they were having babies                                          
like you have never seen before                                                 
one baby after another so much so that                                          
it                                                                              
in a matter of time in these 215 years a                                        
pharaoh arose who knew not Joseph and he                                        
began to enslave them and those two                                             
hundred and fifteen years after entrance                                        
and 430 years since the promise to                                              
Abraham Moses was sent and Moses was                                            
said let my people go and eventually to                                         
make the entire book of Exodus go in in                                         
30 seconds eventually Pharaoh said go                                           
you can get out of here and they went                                           
crossed over and we're ready to go into                                         
that land that God had originally                                               
promised Abraham 430 years later saying                                         
this is the land where the chosen nation                                        
is going to reside and so they come to                                          
the edge of that land number 22 after                                           
coming out of the land of Egypt and                                             
Moses sent some spies in to figure out                                          
what's the best route and those spies                                           
came all back yellow bellied and                                                
chicken-livered you remember that story                                         
and they said no we can't go in here God                                        
says God can't do it and God said well                                          
you don't think you good to find just                                           
sit around here for a while so 40 years                                         
they wandered around in the wilderness                                          
and they they were in the wilderness for                                        
a total of 40 years and during that time                                        
of 40 years the only two of the nation                                          
that survived the only two 20 years and                                         
above that survived were were Joshua and                                        
Caleb and so Joshua and Caleb come out                                          
now and then all those young people of                                          
that nation and those young people come                                         
and after Moses dies they enter into the                                        
Promised Land and Joshua is their                                               
military leader and their military                                              
Conqueror and during the time of the                                            
wilderness God had given that nation a                                          
set of laws starting with 10                                                    
commandments and then all the other laws                                        



of what they were supposed to do when                                           
they got into the land how they were                                            
they supposed to treat their neighbor                                           
how are they supposed to treat their own                                        
land how are they supposed to treat                                             
their wife how are they supposed to                                             
treat their God all the things that were                                        
given on how to be a distinct chosen                                            
nation that God was using that nation                                           
holding it together using the law in                                            
order                                                                           
someday bring about that Messiah which                                          
still now for for nearly two thousand                                           
years we've had pass here since that                                            
promised that a messiah is going to be                                          
born and yet one is still not born and                                          
we're still looking for for that that                                           
that Promised One so number 24 entering                                         
into the land then they came both by                                            
miraculous power think of the city of                                           
Jericho and they came by military                                               
leadership think of the rest of the book                                        
of Joshua which tells us about the                                              
military leadership of Joshua they came                                         
into the promised land and there were                                           
twelve allotments of land given to those                                        
various tribes and the land was to stay                                         
perpetually within those tribes in fact                                         
they couldn't even sell it really they                                          
could lease it for 49 years and at the                                          
end of the 49th year it went back to                                            
that drive-in to back to that family                                            
well after Joshua died the nation lived                                         
in kind of a loose Confederacy we call                                          
this the period of the judges and they                                          
they had varying degrees of faithfulness                                        
and unfaithfulness and really back and                                          
forth they were unfaithful until they                                           
were punished and then God would sent                                           
they would cry out to God and God would                                         
send forth a leader we call him a judge                                         
and that judge would save those people                                          
and they would come back as you know                                            
this has never been our experience when                                         
we say God if you get me out of this                                            
mess I'll never do that again I'll live                                         
for you faithfully forever I'll tithe                                           
and give 82 percent of my income and                                            
live off the balance and so they made                                           
all these great commitments and came                                            
back but soon as the story goes that                                            
generation would go where that memory                                           
would be forgotten and they would go                                            
back into unfaithfulness and so for                                             
about 400 years here they were living in                                        
their land living in a loose Confederacy                                        
living loosely according to the law                                             
various times strictly according to law                                         
most of the times loosely according to                                          
the law and eventually after 400 years                                          
they look back on this number 26 and                                            
they they said you know what every other                                        



nation has a king that's working pretty                                         
good for them we ought to have a king                                           
just like all those other nations and so                                        
they                                                                            
received some warning I say hey you get                                         
a king guess what first of all the king                                         
is gonna want you to build a palace and                                         
what is he gonna do to build a palace                                           
well first of all he's gonna want some                                          
of you to be laborers and since you                                             
won't work for the wages he wants to                                            
bring he's going to call you as slaves                                          
and he's going to inscript you into                                             
slavery and then second of all the lord                                         
of pay for that palatial place he's                                             
going to have taxes but they say no we                                          
want a king anyway nonetheless give us a                                        
king like all the other nations and so                                          
God gave them a king he gave them a                                             
Benjamite we already know Saul is not                                           
the one who's going to crush the serpent                                        
on the head the people weren't paying                                           
attention they had forgotten some of the                                        
prophecies or they never would have                                             
chosen so they chose Saul based upon his                                        
human appearance he's from that fightin                                         
tribe of Benjamin we want that we want a                                        
Benjamite as our King and he's head and                                         
shoulders above the rest tall dark                                              
handsome strong everything that we want                                         
in a leader let's choose him he can                                             
crush the serpent on the head and though                                        
from the outside he looked like a fella                                         
who could crush the serpent on the head                                         
on the inside he was weak and feeble I                                          
remember a story can I tell one story                                           
and still try to finish the 45 points                                           
Shelley and I were in a line of you know                                        
they were given these free health checks                                        
and so we got in line for a free health                                         
check and there was this big stout young                                        
man in front of us I mean he was strong                                         
and muscular and handsome and all these                                         
kind of things he was right in front of                                         
us and and we came up to the point where                                        
they prick your finger you can see where                                        
this story is going with tension and he                                         
put out and pricked his finger and they                                         
pricked his finger and put a little bit                                         
of blood there and he turned white as a                                         
ghost and he started wheezing around and                                        
eventually they put a curtain on him and                                        
said next so it's not always those who                                          
look strong that are strong he couldn't                                         
handle a side of a little pin drop of                                           
blood on him or a little prick I'm not                                          
sure which hurt him more looking at the                                         
blood or having the prick but anyway saw                                        
was that kind of guy                                                            
that he looks strong on the outside but                                         
he just couldn't bring that about and he                                        
couldn't couldn't handle that so now                                            



they they had their leader sure enough                                          
and he his rule was erratic and                                                 
oppressive and then number 27 after                                             
Saul's death a man named David became                                           
their King David would become the one                                           
who was not the Promised One but he                                             
would be the picture of the leadership                                          
of the Promised One and there would be a                                        
leader like as David and David was given                                        
the promise that the Redeemer would come                                        
through him when it was told of David                                           
that David would or the David would have                                        
a son who would perpetually sit upon his                                        
throne not that one of his sons would                                           
perpetually sit upon the throne but a                                           
son would perpetually sit upon the                                              
throne and so we're looking now again                                           
we've narrowed it down from Shem from                                           
from Seth - Shem to - know what - to                                            
sham I got my boards mixed up but you                                           
know how that goes that go back and                                             
rewind a sermon if you want and we've                                           
narrowed it down to Judah and now from                                          
Judah we're narrowing it down to just                                           
the line of David within the tribe of                                           
Judah and from here on we're going to                                           
look down the tribe of Judah for this                                           
Promised One and David had a son whose                                          
name was Solomon and yet Solomon's berta                                        
rule became burdensome and when Solomon                                         
died there was a civil war basically in                                         
ten tribes divided ten tribes said we                                           
don't want this line of Judah anymore                                           
now that was a mistake to begin with if                                         
they'd read all the rest of the                                                 
scripture they'd have known our Messiah                                         
is coming from this like it or not we                                           
need to stay with the line of David but                                         
they split off from the line of David                                           
they chose them a military leader who                                           
had had some military victories and they                                        
said hey he's a guy that can fight                                              
battles we're gonna line up with him and                                        
so 10 of those tribes separated and we                                          
call them the northern kingdom and they                                         
were unfaithful to God in their                                                 
separation as soon as they got out and                                          
separated and created their own nation                                          
they were unfaithful from the begin                                             
they had their own capital not the                                              
capital that God had chosen they had                                            
their own religion of their own temple                                          
not the temple that God had chosen and                                          
they they moved off and every one of                                            
their kings was unfaithful to God they                                          
didn't have a single King who was                                               
faithful to God how could they the                                              
nation was born out of a disrespect to                                          
God and his promises and so that                                                
Northern Kingdom of Israel is one tragic                                        
story after another and God sent one                                            
prophet after another prophet to warn                                           



them that they needed to get back to                                            
make amends with their brothers and to                                          
come back in and so there were prophets                                         
like Elijah and Elijah and Amos and                                             
Hosea and others remember Hosea was that                                        
messenger to them that said you are not                                         
my people but I will make you my people                                         
if you'll come back in I'll make you                                            
mine again and yet they failed to do so                                         
and after a couple hundred years the                                            
Samaritans from the north came in and                                           
they conquered Israel the northern ten                                          
tribes and those northern ten tribes                                            
then were scattered out all over Asia                                           
and Europe and Africa and around the                                            
world and they began the Diaspora the                                           
scattering of the Jews and so later on                                          
in the Bible when we find Paul going to                                         
Corinth and Greece and Thessalonica and                                         
Rome and Philippi and he's finding these                                        
Jews already there who are these Jews                                           
they've been there back since 723 BC                                            
when they were scattered from the tribes                                        
of the Northern Kingdom sometimes we                                            
call them the lost ten tribes they're                                           
not really lost they're scattered                                               
scattered and so failed to to keep track                                        
of who they were that it was hard to                                            
tell who was one from the tribe of Dan                                          
from one from the tribe of Manasseh and                                         
to keep them all apart they were those                                          
scattered tribes of Israel well Judah on                                        
the other hand that's those two tribes                                          
at the southern kingdom Judah and                                               
Benjamin that stayed together in those                                          
particular tribes were sometimes                                                
faithful and sometimes unfaithful of                                            
their kings sometimes they were bad                                             
sometimes they were good it was a little                                        
bit of luck of the draw as things went                                          
along with that southern kingdom                                                
God sent them some prophets warning them                                        
if you don't clean up your act I'll do                                          
unto you like I did to the northern                                             
tribes and so he sent tribes like                                               
Obadiah and Joel and Isaiah and Micah                                           
and Jeremiah's F&amp;I and name above a                                         
backache those tribes that were reading                                         
and he was warning the southern kingdom                                         
y'all better get your act together you                                          
better bring it and be a loyal unto God                                         
but they never did get their act                                                
together and so in the year 586 BC God                                          
had risen up a man named Nebuchadnezzar                                         
over in Babylon and the Babylon by the                                          
way was that city originally built by                                           
you remember Nimrod all the way back                                            
earlier and so here is a Nimrod a new                                           
Nimrod Nebuchadnezzar that lines up and                                         
he goes in to - to Judah and to Benjamin                                        
and to Jerusalem and he destroys it and                                         
one at a time in several of several                                             



trainloads he takes them back to the                                            
city of Babylon and thus began what the                                         
scripture calls the times of the                                                
Gentiles because from 586 BC up until                                           
this day the the the the Jewish people                                          
did not have their sovereign thrown in                                          
in Jerusalem they didn't have the son of                                        
David sitting on the throne really ever                                         
again from 586 until this day and so                                            
that began the times of the Gentiles                                            
might I just say that the book of Romans                                        
tells us that the times of the Gentiles                                         
will come to a conclusion they are                                              
marked and set and some day they're                                             
going to be - the foal not now but                                              
someday they will be so now they're                                             
often in Babylon number 31 they're in                                           
the Exile and during the Exile God sent                                         
some prophets to say hey guess what I                                           
know you're off in exile but I hadn't                                           
forgotten you and the reason I hadn't                                           
forgotten you is because I haven't                                              
forgotten Abraham and I've got some                                             
promises to Abraham that I am yet going                                         
to fulfill and if I just wiped you off                                          
the map come                                                                    
lately I'd never be able to be true to                                          
Abraham and so I'm going to preserve you                                        
and 70 years you're going to be in this                                         
exile but don't worry I know the plans I                                        
have for you plans for good not for evil                                        
plans for a future and plans for hope                                           
and so after this 70 years is over I'm                                          
going to bring you back I'm going to                                            
preserve you I'm going to do a great                                            
work through you and so he had a few                                            
prophets even during those times of                                             
exile prophets like Ezekiel and prophets                                        
like Daniel who gave a word to God's                                            
people during those years and during                                            
that time God not only raised up                                                
prophets but he also raised up civilian                                         
leaders and priestly leaders that would                                         
lead the people when they were to a                                             
return and through the course of history                                        
the Babylonians gave way to the Persians                                        
as the Persians conquered the                                                   
Babylonians and Daniel had prophesied                                           
this was going to take place and then it                                        
was Cyrus the king of the Persians who                                          
at the end of that 70 years said okay                                           
y'all can go back now we don't want you                                         
anymore go back to Jerusalem rebuild                                            
your city put a moat around it put a                                            
wall around it build a palace there in                                          
your city put one of my men that I                                              
approve will put him on the throne will                                         
let him be the governor but you'll go                                           
back and you'll be into your place and                                          
so they made it back and and closed out                                         
through it all and I might just add                                             
right here that after the Persians came                                         



the Greeks the Greeks took over the                                             
Persians and after the Persians came the                                        
Romans the Romans took over the Greeks                                          
and so when we opened up the New                                                
Testament what we're going to end up is                                         
the Romans are in charge and everyone is                                        
speaking Greek and this all took place                                          
it all all goes back if you will to                                             
Nebuchadnezzar in 586 BC and it just so                                         
happened that during that time of exile                                         
that God through the prophet Daniel                                             
their exile prophet said 483 years from                                         
a time that a decree is sent forth to go                                        
back and rebuild 483 years later Messiah                                        
will be cut off and have nothing and                                            
that in the scripture gives us the mo                                           
most important chronological detail to                                          
prophetic timing that there is that we                                          
can look when the decree goes forth and                                         
we can count 483 years later and we can                                         
say we've got to have a messiah by then                                         
and that Messiah is going to be cut off                                         
and have nothing well the New Testament                                         
then opens up some 400 years after the                                          
close of the Old Testament and when the                                         
Old Testament closes out the nation is                                          
back in there not very faithful to the                                          
Lord and then it just goes silent for a                                         
hundred years 200 years 300 years 400                                           
years how long how long o ransom captive                                        
Israel who waits in lonely exile here                                           
how long how long waiting do you know                                           
there wasn't a need for God to be active                                        
and speaking to them during that time                                           
because he had already said I got you                                           
taken care of 483 years from now and                                            
then it was just you ready for that to                                          
end along it's often called a period of                                         
silence the silence of God during that                                          
time in which he's waiting for the                                              
timing to come about but then number 35                                         
the scripture says in the fullness of                                           
time God sent forth his son born of a                                           
virgin of a woman born of a virgin born                                         
under the law all these prophecies going                                        
back to Genesis chapter 3 verse 15 to                                           
pull it together come together and so                                           
here the four Gospels began the Gospels                                         
begin with this one who's born of a                                             
woman born out of the law and they                                              
present Jesus to Israel as the promised                                         
Redeemer the one who had fulfill every                                          
promise that was ever given to the                                              
nation of Israel beginning with Genesis                                         
chapter 3 verse 15 or every promise that                                        
was given to mankind and yet he came                                            
unto his own and his own received him                                           
not                                                                             
so here is the one they'd been promised                                         
and yet they didn't receive him that was                                        
as Daniel said for her                                                          
eighty-three years later he will be cut                                         



off and have nothing and so we closed                                           
the Gospels he's cut off and he has                                             
nothing he rises again and he ascends                                           
unto heaven forty days later and then we                                        
pick up in the book of Acts and the book                                        
of Acts starts with that ascension and                                          
then ten days after the Ascension there                                         
are a hundred and twenty people who did                                         
receive him who did believe in him and                                          
those 120 believers were gathered                                               
together and they were there in what is                                         
called the Upper Room and the Lord sent                                         
the Holy Spirit upon them in fulfillment                                        
I think of the Prophet Joel who who                                             
prophesied the day that the holy spirit                                         
would come down and that day then even                                          
Peter says that day is fulfilled and so                                         
now we've got a hundred and twenty                                              
witnesses and a hundred and twenty                                              
witnesses are are endued with the power                                         
of the Holy Spirit and they stand forth                                         
under their leader Peter and they speak                                         
to the nation of Israel and they tell                                           
the nation of Israel hey we have                                                
crucified the Promised One the Messiah                                          
The Anointed One the one to genesis 3:15                                        
child we crucified Him and we did it out                                        
of ignorance we didn't know what we were                                        
doing remember he said Father forgive                                           
them they know not what they do and                                             
Peter stood before them and said you                                            
didn't know what you were doing oh you                                          
know there's forgiveness it's already                                           
been offered and now he stands to say I                                         
give you a second chance would you like                                         
to receive me Jesus as your Christ as                                           
your Messiah and yet even given in the                                          
power of the Holy Spirit                                                        
Israel fails to to accept her her risen                                         
and ascended Messiah and so God puts                                            
them into a blindness and he he does                                            
something that had been forever                                                 
unforeseen rather than sins judgment                                            
upon the nation of Israel he lets them                                          
be scattered out through the through the                                        
world in a spiritual kind of blindness                                          
and he says okay I'm going to begin                                             
doing something new something I hadn't                                          
told you about before that's something                                          
that we too                                                                     
de called the church and the church it's                                        
not Jew it's not Gentile it's just                                              
people who believe in Jesus Christ for                                          
their salvation and they come under the                                         
blood of Jesus Christ and so God starts                                         
this new thing this entirely new work of                                        
God and number 39 that church is given                                          
instructions for living that are                                                
separate from the law of Moses Israel                                           
was under the law of Moses but God's not                                        
dealing with Israel anymore                                                     
he's letting them be in blindness and be                                        



scattered around the world and so he                                            
gave something that was entirely new for                                        
those who were no no part of Israel or                                          
the covenants of Israel of the                                                  
Commonwealth of Israel and then in                                              
number 40 that church and it's                                                  
individual members come and they are                                            
under the guidance of the indwelling of                                         
the Holy Spirit and the scriptures that                                         
God has given as we started the sermon                                          
all Scripture is inspired by God and                                            
given for 4dr and profitable for                                                
doctrine and correction and training and                                        
righteousness that we might be equipped                                         
and thoroughly a perfect for every good                                         
work and so God gives us the spirit and                                         
the scriptures to guide us not the not                                          
the so-called 613 commands of the law                                           
that we're under but rather the holy                                            
spirit and the scriptures themselves                                            
give us the guidance and that's where                                           
we're living today and this church it's                                         
not the replacement for Israel if it was                                        
God would not be faithful to Abraham to                                         
whom he gave a promise it's your                                                
offspring whom I am going to bless all                                          
the world with and I am going to give                                           
you a nation and that nation and that                                           
land will be yours perpetually so God                                           
has to do his work with Israel but right                                        
now he's doing his work with the church                                         
and he's doing it completely separate                                           
from Israel and yet some day God's got a                                        
deal with Israel again doesn't he in                                            
order to fulfill all those promises to                                          
Israel but you who are not my people are                                        
going to be my people again through the                                         
northern tribes and that I'll bring you                                         
valley of dry bones I'll bring you back                                         
into the land and I'll bring you I'll                                           
give you from a stony heart I'll give                                           
you a clean heart and I                                                         
we'll sprinkle you with clean water and                                         
I'll put my spirit within you these are                                         
promises that under any stretch of the                                          
imagination have not been fulfilled                                             
today and God is a God of his word right                                        
God will fulfill his promises he's not                                          
doing it today                                                                  
he's leaving all those set aside but                                            
today he's just saying hey you Tom Dick                                         
Harry whoever you are any individual who                                        
comes Peter Paul and Mary to get a girl                                         
in there anybody who will may come                                              
whosoever will may come I'm just                                                
inviting individuals go into the                                                
highways and the byways of life compel                                          
them to come in and I'll give them the                                          
wedding robes I'll let them sit at the                                          
table and dine and so he invites in                                             
today and this is what he's dealing with                                        
today                                                                           



but he's still got to deal with Israel                                          
but how can he deal with Israel when he                                         
has the church which is neither Jew nor                                         
Gentile he's no respecter of persons as                                         
it is in this age or this dispensation                                          
today that means he's got to stop what                                          
he's doing today and start doing                                                
something else so how does he stop what                                         
he's doing today I suppose there's a                                            
couple of options one is he could let                                           
what he's doing today just slowly fade                                          
out and die until there's no more church                                        
it just it just died except that he did                                         
say we could argue about - the exact                                            
application of this but he did say upon                                         
this rock I'll build my church and the                                          
gates of Hell shall not prevail against                                         
it makes it kind of tough just to let it                                        
slowly fizzle out and die right                                                 
so he's revealed to us and first                                                
Thessalonians chapter 4 that he's got a                                         
different plan not to let it fizzle out                                         
and die but rather just to pick it up                                           
and swoosh it right out of here it's                                            
called the rapture and he will pull it                                          
right out and bring the world into a                                            
time of chaos and time in which they're                                         
longing for leadership and looking for                                          
leadership and when you're when you're                                          
desperate sometimes you fall from the                                           
wrong one right and that's exactly what                                         
will happen after the church is raptured                                        
out of here they will begin to look for                                         
the Antichrist so after the rapture                                             
number 42 the prophetic end times events                                        
of the Old Testament begin to unfold the                                        
book of rebel                                                                   
nation elaborates on those events but                                           
those those events really are described                                         
to us in the Hebrew Scriptures of the                                           
Old Testament and those are the promises                                        
that God has said I'm going to do this                                          
to the nation of Israel and so he he                                            
pulls the church out of here he begins                                          
to do those things and then the final                                           
event of the times of the Gentiles                                              
remember those I started in 586 BC when                                         
Nebuchadnezzar came in and took the took                                        
the throne away from the the the the son                                        
of David and ever since then has been a                                         
son of David on the throne again but                                            
those times of the Gentiles are going to                                        
to come to an end when the son of David                                         
followed the genealogies Matthew chapter                                        
1 Luke chapter 2 when the son of David                                          
comes and he comes with a sash across                                           
his chest that says what king of kings                                          
and Lord of lords and it is then that he                                        
will take the throne remember what the                                          
angel Gabriel said behold I will give                                           
unto him the throne of his father Joseph                                        
no I was hoping to get some nose there                                          



the throne of his father David and he                                           
will rule over the house of Jacob how                                           
long forever so that day is coming in                                           
which those promises to David into the                                          
house of Jacob are going to be fulfilled                                        
and then in the scripture the kingdom of                                        
God begins then when the times of the                                           
Gentiles the kingdoms of the Gentiles                                           
are done all the nations of the earth                                           
are are removed and he sits then as king                                        
of kings and Lord of lords                                                      
on the throne of David and he begins a                                          
thousand year period in which Satan is                                          
bound with a with a mega chain and Satan                                        
is unable to deceive the nation's as he                                         
is doing today and the the earth lives                                          
in peace and harmony much like the                                              
Garden of Eden and ultimately mankind is                                        
going to do the very thing that mankind                                         
was designed to do they're going to do                                          
it through the kingdom of God and                                               
through their Messiah the son of a woman                                        
Jesus Christ mankind is finally going to                                        
have                                                                            
dominion over the earth once again just                                         
as it was designed in the beginning well                                        
at the end of the thousand years Satan                                          
is going to be released for a short time                                        
I've often argued with God about this                                           
why in the world did you do that why                                            
don't you just throw them in the lake of                                        
fire to begin with and forget this                                              
little into the thousand years and yet                                          
as I think through this I say well in                                           
the sovereignty in the plan of God                                              
nonetheless Satan is released for a                                             
short time and you know what happens                                            
even after a thousand years of living in                                        
the presence of the Messiah of the                                              
promised one with all the peace and all                                         
the harmony and all the prosperity that                                         
he has brought to the world even after                                          
that the people will vote for hope and                                          
change for something new                                                        
they'll look for something different I                                          
think it just shows the total depravity                                         
of man doesn't it that just like in the                                         
beginning will always turn from him this                                        
is why we need each other by the way and                                        
why we have to pull each other back                                             
sometimes or to be blunt kick each other                                        
in the rear-end                                                                 
sometimes and spur one another on to                                            
love and good works and why we come                                             
together encouraging one another but                                            
immediately what happens then when Satan                                        
is released as so many follow him well                                          
all those who follow him starting with                                          
Satan and all of his demons are cast                                            
then into the lake of fire the eternal                                          
lake of fire where they will be in                                              
torment for ever and ever                                                       



and those who are faithful and true                                             
those who have been bought by the blood                                         
of Jesus Christ in the church age and                                           
then those who are faithful and true in                                         
those who are not in the church age are                                         
going to enter into a new heaven and a                                          
new earth and a new Jerusalem that has                                          
come down from God and in that place                                            
there's no more mourning no more crying                                         
no more pain the old order of things has                                        
passed away and guess what that's all I                                         
can tell you about that new place                                               
because that's where the book ends and                                          
it ends with some words to say even so                                          
come                                                                            
Jesus amen let's pray together Heavenly                                         
Father thank you for this book the cover                                        
is worn and the pages are torn in the                                           
places where traces of Tears yet more                                           
precious than gold is that book worn and                                        
old it can shatter and scatter my fears                                         
because it gives us an understanding of                                         
who we are where this world is how this                                         
world came to be what is up in this                                             
world what's going to be up in this                                             
world and for that we're so grateful                                            
dear Heavenly Father and we rejoice in                                          
the sovereignty of God it is well with                                          
my soul we pray this in Jesus name Amen                                         
will conclude our service today singing                                         
their song it is well with my soul if                                           
you'd like to talk about a spiritual                                            
matter I'd be happy to speak to you                                             
right here as we do so let's stand                                              
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


